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Dear Mr. Stenvall,

Cin behalf of the Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, I am writing in regards to the U. S. Fish and
Wildlife Service proposal 10 partner with the Columbia Land Trust in the restoration of approximately 550
agres of riparian forest and tidal marsh on Crims Island in the Columbia River estuary. The Oregon

. Department of Fish and Wildlife supponts this project, which is to be submitted in the Northwest Power
Planning Council's Lower Columbia/Estuary project salicitation for pursuit of Bonneville Power
Administration fish and wildlife mitigation funding. BPA funds would be used to match U.S. Army Corp of
Engineers Section 1135 dollars that are potentially available for this project.

ODFW concurs that the project will benefit many fish and wildlife species, inciuding Federal ESA salmonids
and the Endangered Columbian white-tailed deer. Proposed restoration of emergent ridal marsh and riparian
forest, connection of restored wetlands and intertidal channels to the mainstem river, planting and seeding of
wjative vegetation, contral of nen-native invasive plant species, and reintroduction and supplementation of
Columbian white-tailed deer to Crims ana several other nearby islands will mimic a more natural
intertidal/island marsh habitar that was historically abundant in the Columbia River estuary.

The Crims Island project addresses numerons limiting factors and fish and wildlife needs identified in the
PDraft Lower Columbia River and Columbia River Estuary Subbasin Summary. It is consistent with and will
help achicve the NWPPC's biological objectives outlined in their 2000 Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife
Program. The project addresses NMFS Biological Opinion RPA's for listed salmonids and is expected to aid
in USFWS's recovery planning for the Columbian white-tailed deer. Also, the project is consistent with
ODFW:s vision of Oregon's fish and wildlife thriving in healthy habitats due to the cooperative efforts of
Oregonians and other regional partners.

ODFW fooks forward to working with the USFWS and the Columbia Land Trust as needed to accomplish
these project objectives.
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